
MASCONOMET REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
Budget Subcommittee


Minutes of the     	12/10/18                 	 Meeting
(Date)


Members Present:  Tasha Cooper, Carolyn Miller, Kosta Prentakis, Zillie Bhuju

Others present: Kevin Lyons (Superintendent of MRSD) Susan Givens (Assistant Superintendent of Operations)

Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm 

1. Remarks from public: none
2. Minutes approved:  Kosta moved to approved meeting minutes from 10/29/18 and 11/5/18 and move 11/29/18 to next meeting. Carolyn 2nd, all approved.
3. Continued discussion: 
Continued to discuss the revised athletic participation model to include new “minimums” along with “ideal” numbers for each sport. Discussed getting information out to the community in late May/early June so they understand that while families may be paying more, the school is also covering  higher percentage than before. We discussed getting an article into the TTT as well as to the Masco community with a summary of how Masco started having athletic fees, and the factors that have contributed to increased fees such as transportation, coaching and decrease in booster spending. Kosta made a motion to adopt the 55% ideal adjusted fees as presented on 12/10/18 taking considerations for the reduced athletic participation minimums of 11/15/18 and maintain the current level of transfer from the athletic revolving fund to offset the budget. Zillie 2nd and all were in favor.
4. [bookmark: _GoBack]Reviewed the 10/31/18 Financial Report:
Last year the full school committee voted to have the budget subcommittee review the 10/31 report and give a more thorough read to it before it was presented to the full committee. This report “read” was pushed back a few meetings due to the thorough review by this subcommittee of athletic fees. Members were able to ask detailed questions both about the structure of the report and the information it provided. Due to several unanticipated retirements, unpaid leaves of absence, and resignations that occurred after the budget was adopted, in addition to positions vacated by veteran staff being replaced with less experienced staff there will be significant savings in the HS salary line and a likely (TBD) overall positive revenue variance at year end.
5. Next Steps: 
Review lunch fees and the possibility of starting to serve breakfast. Review the concept of an “unlimited athletic event” card. Discuss the capital project fund and any new budget initiatives. Next meetings will be 1/7, 1/15, and 1/28.

Meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m. Carolyn Miller made motion, Zillie Bhuju 2nd, all in favor.


